Board of Barbers

          Minutes
           April 30, 2012

A meeting of the State Board of Barbers was held on Monday, April 30, 2012 in the 2nd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD  21202.  The following individuals were in attendance:

Mr. Lawrence Avara, Sr., Industry Member, President

Mr. Marvin T. Lee, Industry Member, Treasurer

Mr. Derick Ausby, Sr., Industry Member, Secretary 

Ms. Alberta Fisher, Industry Member 

Mr. Guy Flynn, Consumer Member 

Mr. Harry S. White, Industry Member

Also in attendance:

Mr. Robert Wood, Executive Director

Mr. Brian Logan, Assistant Executive Director

Mr. Bruce Spizler, Senior Assistant Attorney General

Meeting Called to Order

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Avara at 9:45 a.m.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made by Mr. Lee to approve the agenda; Mr. White seconded the motion; and the Board voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

Minutes

A motion was made by Mr. Lee to approve the minutes of the March 12, 2012 meeting; Mr. White seconded the motion; and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

New Business
Formal Hearing - Dewin Gutierrez - Case No. : BARB090019 

A formal, “contested case” hearing was held for Dewin Gutierrez, the owner of Edwin’s Hand Talk Barbershop, located in Baltimore City, Maryland. The hearing was held in regard to a previous Order of the Board in which the barbershop permit for Edwin’s Hand Talk Barbershop (“barbershop”) was suspended for a period of 30 days; and Mr. Gutierrez was ordered to pay a fine in the amount of $1,000.00 – all in regard to multiple instances of individuals performing barbering services in the barbershop for compensation in the absence a barber license issued by the Board. Subsequent to the issuance of the Order, three separate inspections of the barbershop revealed that the barbershop remained open for business during the period of suspension; and that unlicensed barbers were continuing to provide barbering services for compensation without a valid barber’s license issued by the Board.

Following the presentation of testimony and evidence by the parties, and after conducting its deliberations, the Board concluded that there was sufficient evidence to substantiate that allegations that Mr. Gutierrez operated the barbershop without a barbershop permit  (during the suspension period); and there were unlicensed individuals performing barbering services for compensation in the barbershop during each inspection. The Board ordered that the barbershop permit be suspended for an additional period of 60 days; and that Mr. Gutierrez pay a fine in the amount of $3,300.00. However, if Mr. Gutierrez and the other unlicensed individuals pass the Board’s barber exam during the period of suspension (with the assistance of an interpreter, if needed, when taking the theory portion of the barber examination, as provided under Maryland Law), the suspension would be lifted; and the fine would be reduced to $1,500.00.    

.  
Informal Conference – Taylor Price – Conviction

An informal conference was held for Mr. Taylor Price, who is applying for a barber license. Mr. Price, on his application, disclosed a previous conviction. After Mr. Price explained the events attendant to the conviction, and after conducting deliberations, the Board voted unanimously to approve Mr. Price’s application for a barber license.

Informal Conference - Maynard Martin - 3rd Apprentice Restart 

An informal conference was held for Mr. Maynard Martin, who is applying for a third re-start as an apprentice barber. Mr. Marin appeared at the March Barber Board meeting. At that time, he explained that, on one of the two previous occasions he was registered as a barber apprentice, he was unable to complete the apprentice program due to an illness. Mr. Martin was directed to appear before the Board today with documentation of his illness. After Mr. Martin submitted, and the Board reviewed, the requested documentation, the Board unanimously agreed to allow Mr. Martin to restart the apprentice program; noting the “exceptional circumstances” which serve as a basis for its decision. 
Adjournment 

There being no further business, at 1:30 p.m., a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ms. Fisher; seconded by Mr. Lee; and the motion passed unanimously.

Approved by: 
 ________________________________________ 



Lawrence Avara



President

